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Site Report – School Site – January, 2020 

To: Superintendent Ty Mase  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Ed Lester, Principal 

 

Outstanding Activities and Events 

Newhalen school has hosted some Jr High and High School basketball the last couple weeks.  This is able to 
happen due to the efforts of many volunteers.  The community is gearing up for its annual carnival and 
Roadhouse rumble basketball event. 
 
Students have also been working together across levels to prepare for the district Battle of the Books. 
Students overall did very well 
 
 

 

 

 

Personnel  

We have two tutors and a student teacher who have jumped right and started supporting our students.  
They have been an amazing addition to our school. 
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Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 

 

Our Senior is pushing 
hard to the finish line.  
Teachers and tutors are 
providing great support 
in all his efforts. 
 
 
During the week of  
February 10th 
Newhalen Student 
Government is doing a 
spirit week.  They have 
Challenged local 
businesses and 
organizations to show 
their spirit.  Tuesday 
was class color day. 
 
State workers wearing 
matching colors: 
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Technology Progress 

 

Facility Update 

Carl Adams and Ron Richter spent some time in Newhalen this month fixing and maintaining our needs.  
They have both worked hard to maintain and improve our existing infrastructure.  We will need additional 
classroom space in the next few years with the projected enrollments that we forsee. 

LSAC Activity 

Newhalen LSAC will be meeting on Feb 26th.  The LSAC is very excited to look at the calendar for next year. 

Volunteer Report 

Newhalen school is working with NIYAC to fund different activities for the youth of Iliamna and Newhalen. 

Professional Development 

Newhalen staff meet on collaboration and supervision. 

Pupil Attendance 

Pupil Attendance has been outstanding this month.  We have had activities for our students on the 
weekends so they have worked hard to be in school everyday on time in order to participate.  Newhalen 
School was thankful to receive the donut party.   
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Student and Staff Safety 

The students and staff have been worked with to go over safety concerns and have come up with a 
secondary meeting point if the school is not a safe place to meet. 

Subsistence Calendar 

Students and staff are pushing hard as the end of the school year is rapidly approaching. 

Graduation date is set for April 10th. 

Other 

Mrs. Anelon’s class has been working hard on a class service project.  They are doing a sock drive to send to a 

homeless shelter in Anchorage. 



 

Newhalen School Site - February, 2020 5 

 
 

 

Here are some pictures from Spirt week: 
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